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This year our membership stands at 47 full members.  

The year has again been challenging in many ways, but we continue to be positive and optimistic about 
the coming year with the hope that the restrictions we have faced will continue to reduce. Vicki has 
remained so passionate and has inspired us with continued education and new songs. 

We have not yet been able to hold a membership drive and our membership has dipped a little as we 
lost a number of long-term members. We thank them for all that they did during their time at CKC. 
Hopefully, as we return to normality, we can also resume recruitment. 

We have continued to recognise members’ commitment to CKC with the awarding of longevity pins for 
their service and dedication. Jenny Do Rosario, Kaye Kendall and Verne Mantova have received 10 year 
pins. Betty Fuller received her 20 year pin. 

This year’s Doris Ward Award recipient is Heather Baeza who was recognised for her ongoing support 
and commitment to CKC and its members through her leadership in choreography. We are thrilled that 
Heather is our Sweet Adeline of the Year. 

Thank you for again giving me the opportunity to be a member of the management team this year. 

Jennifer Senior 


